GWERNYMYNYDD COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

Issue 22/22/7/76

Community Association

An enthusiastic audience enjoyed an outdoor performance of "Orange Blossom with Valium" by the Grass Roots Theatre Company. After the play the evening continued in fine style with tea and cakes and a barrage of questions for our theatrical guests.

The Community Association's duplicator, having all but given up the ghost, we are relieved and extremely thankful that Mr. Jones has come to the rescue by lending us another. Meanwhile, we are hoping that an appeal to the Trustees of the Village Hall Fund will be fruitful and thus enable us to replace our old machine.

A reminder to Senior Citizens that the annual outing will be on 10th September. Full details will be in the August newsletter.

Gwernymynydd Village Centre

The grant from Delyn has now been received and a letter has gone off to the Council expressing the gratitude of the villagers of Gwernymynydd and Cadole for this financial help towards the final construction of the Village Centre and its paths, car park, etc. Again, thanks to all those kind people who have given useful items, such as the waste bin, ashtrays, tea towel etc. and yet more thanks to anyone who can spare a tea spoon, a waste paper bin and some steps or a ladder? The Centre is now in use, and anyone who wishes to use it, or has plans for use in the Autumn, please get in touch with Mrs. Corlett, Quinta, Ruthin Road, Gwernymynydd phone Llan. (85) 319.

A working party has been arranged to clear up around the site around the Village Centre on Sunday 25th July, when Councillor G. Roberts has again agreed to bring his tractor and trailer to the site, and to remove it, loaded, to the dump later in the week & - please give half an hour of your time to a tidy up the site.

Adult Education

A COFFEE EVENING will be held in the Village Centre at 8 o'clock on Tuesday 27th July for all who are interested in taking 'O' level or 'A' level courses this Autumn, either in Mold, or perhaps in the village, or even 'home-based' courses if there is enough demand. Please come along if you are at all interested.

are at all interested.

Council News

Turning into Tros-y-Wern

The Welsh Office records show that within the last four years only two accidents have occured at this junction (one fatal and one without injury!!!). It seems that most accidents are not reported and Mr. J.E. Hughes intends to check with the Police.

Show Socieyt

The Show was undoubtedly a success andraised more money than ever before (about £300, exact amount will be given when all receipts are in). The hard work, dedication and goodwill that has been put into it is a credit to the Village. All organizations and individuals are thanked by the Officers, Ken Sweetman, Olive Sweetman and Syd Northall. They would also like to thank everyone who contributed donations of money, goods, services, prizes and help of every kind, so generously. Thanks are due also to Lynn Houston, Vivien Roberts and Lorna Hughes and their helpers of the Playgroup Committee for organizing the splendid Show Dance at the Loggerheads Tea Rooms. It was a thoroughly enjoyable end to a successful day. A meeting of the Show Committee will be held on Wednesday 15th September when it is hoped everyone will be able to

contd....

attend. Please come armed with criticisms and suggestions so that the planning of next year's Show in the New Year can be made easier.

Youth Club

Members are still working on the Loggerheads camping site and have recently been taught the radiments of tree-surgery by Warden Ian Hughes. This work will soon be finished. Keen members anxious to learn the rudiments of brain-surgery will unfortunately have to be disappointed!!

Leader Olive Sweetman gives special thanks to Graham Davies for help during and after the Show. Also to Lynda Roberts, Janet Pickles, Diane Biggin and Jill Brunton for child-minding and entertaining. Also to the members who turned up to help with the donkey cart but cound not due to difficulties in the collection of the donkey.

Playgroup

Playgroup sessions finish for the summer holidays on 15th July and re-open on Tuesday 7th September. Any new mums with children to be registered for the playgroup in September please contact Vivien Roberts, 3 Godre'r Mynydd or Lorna Hughes, Mold 55721. Coffee Evenings also take a break for a few weeks and re-commence on September 7th at Mrs. Lambert's, 20 Godre'r Coed.

The Playgroup Committee with to thank all those who have donated toys to the playgroup and who have made it such a successful start.

Dates to remember

25th July - general clearing up of Village Centre site.

27th July - coffee evening re: adult education

7th September - playgroup to recommence

7th September - coffee evening - Mrs. J. Lambert

15th Beptember - Show Committee Meeting